



JURIEN BAY FORESHORE WORKING GROUP MEETING MINUTES

Wednesday, 12 August 2020

5pm – Boardroom of Jurien Bay Education & Conference Centre
(behind CRC)

ATTENDANCE
<p>Jeremy Carter, Carla Blake, Christine Brandenburg, Neave Mayhew, Chris Jones, Tiges Morton, Ann Eyre, Daniel Firms (UDLA - online link-up), Michel Greenhalgh (MCG Architects), Brent Bailey (SOD), Michelle Perkins (SOD), Scott Clayton (SOD), Tony O’Gorman (SOD), Rory Mackay (SOD)</p>
APOLOGIES
<p>Nil</p>

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	MINUTES
1)	RECORD OF ATTENDANCE	<p>Jeremy Carter, Carla Blake, Christine Brandenburg, Neave Mayhew, Chris Jones, Tiges Morton, Ann Eyre, Daniel Firms (UDLA - online link-up), Michel Greenhalgh (MCG Architects), Brent Bailey (SOD), Michelle Perkins (SOD), Scott Clayton (SOD), Tony O’Gorman (SOD), Rory Mackay (SOD)</p>
2)	BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING	
3)	NEW BUSINESS	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Brent Bailey (BB) introduced himself and the project. Round table introductions about their interest in the project and the groups / demographics they represent. 2. BB went through the terms of reference of the Jurien Bay Foreshore Working Group (JBFWG). All JBFWG members agreed to abide by them. 3. Ann Eyre was nominated as Chairperson by the JBFWG members in a secret vote and she accepted the role. 4. Dan from UDLA gave a brief description of the scope of their role in development of the

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	MINUTES
		<p>foreshore masterplan. He briefed the group on the nature and determination of levels of picnic nodes.</p> <p>Action: Further information will be presented to the group regarding appropriateness and location of each node type.</p> <p>5. Michel from MCG gave an overview of their role in the project and presented the three design concepts for a pavilion / ablutions building on the foreshore. Michel described the benefits of each design and how each element impacted budget for the pavilion and therefore the budget of the overall foreshore project. JBFWG members agreed that they prefer option B which had curved roof and some curved lines, however noted that the outdoor showers may not be needed if the cold water showers were kept beachside.</p> <p>JBFWG wanted to see a larger all-access toilet in order to include a shower.</p> <p>Discussions about the impact on views from the kiosk outside area when determining how to minimise wind disruption.</p> <p>Action: Michel agreed to investigate further and provide options for wind protection around the café (kiosk) seating area for the group to view at the next meeting.</p> <p>6. Tony O’Gorman briefed JBFWG on power upgrade requirements for Fautleroy Park and how incorporation of power points might work with seating, art, etc., and outlined how this upgrade would need to be kept in mind when recommending picnic / park furniture and features as the project progresses.</p> <p>Action: Design proposals will be brought forward to a future meeting.</p>
4)	NEXT MEETING DATE/CLOSURE	<p>BB advised that meetings would likely be held every 2-3 weeks and officers would advise members when the next meeting would be.</p> <p>Meeting closed at 7pm (informal discussions continued until 7.15pm).</p>